

**GRADE 7 – END OF TERM 2 MOCK TEST****Choose the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation**

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|-------------------------|---------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. cle <u>a</u> n | B. dise <u>a</u> se | C. me <u>a</u> n | D. nucle <u>a</u> r |
| 2. A. play <u>e</u> d | B. travel <u>e</u> lled | C. plan <u>e</u> dd | D. Watch <u>e</u> d |
| 3. A. lik <u>e</u> d | B. wash <u>e</u> d | C. jump <u>e</u> d | D. lov <u>e</u> d |

Choose the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress

- | | | | |
|--------------|-------------|-------------|---------------|
| 4. Replace | B. balance | C. damage | D. greenhouse |
| 5. Recommend | B. abundant | C. solution | D. increasing |

Choose the correct answer to each of the following questions.

6. _____ is La Tomatina celebrated? – Every August.
A. Where B. Why C. When D. Which
7. A friend of coming to stay with me next month.
A. me B. my. C. I D. mine
8. Last year, we participated in funds for street children.
A. raising B. making C. gathering D. taking
9. I'd prefer to have a _____ that can take me to another place in seconds.
a. teleporter b. monowheel c. hover scooter d. flying car
10. Mumbai is land of some of the world's richest people. _____, it is also home to the world's poorest.
a. Although b. Therefore c. However d. Despite
11. Once non-renewable energy sources are used _____ they are gone forever.
a. out b. up c. for d. off
12. _____ the pollution it cause, coal still plays an important role in the production of electricity around the world .
a. Despite b. Due to c. Even though d. However
13. _____ do people celebrate Diwali? - They celebrate it with music, lights, fireworks and traditional sweets.
a. How b. What c. Why d. Where
14. You _____ cross the street when the light is red.
a. should b. don't have to c. can d. mustn't

Choose indicate the option that best completes each of the following exchanges.

15. "Could I ask you a few question about your favorite movies?" _____
A. That sound good. C. Sure. Go ahead
B. Not a bad idea D. But I don't want to.
16. 'Is it difficult to reduce our carbon footprints?' ' _____ '
A. It depends on the way you think. B. Not at all. Just practicing the 3R's.
B. It's not if we still rely on fossil fuels. D. I'm not sure. What will happen?

Choose the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions

17. I read (A) a review of (B) that film and it sounds (C) really interest (D).
18. My brother likes (A) watching (B) action films although (C) they are fast and exciting (D).
19. Solar energy (A) can convert (B) into (C) other forms of energy, such as heat and electricity (D).
20. Don't call (A) the boss at (B) 3 a.m this afternoon. He will have (C) a meeting then (D).
21. The use (A) of wind energy is growing (B) rapidly because it is widely (C) available and environmental (D) friendly.

Choose the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

22. Solar panels in sunny regions can generate enough electricity to supply an entire country.
 A. Destroy B. build C. produce D. factory
23. Some people believe that the festival originated from a tradition of rolling burning bundles of sticks down the hill.
 A. learnt B. began C. taught D. found

Choose the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

24. The plot involves a genius computer hacker who is an ex- spy.
 A. Young B. experienced C. brilliant D. amateur
25. The acting is also of a very high standard and Bardem brings his character to life with a memorable performance.
 A. Acts perfectly B. brings money to live C. acts unsuccessfully D. lives like a star

Give the correct word form

26. Working all day is very _____. (tire)
 27. I'll call you at 8 o'clock tonight. What _____ (you/do) then?
 28. We decided _____ (invest) our time and effort on this new research project
 29. Scientists are looking for clean and _____ sources of energy. (effect)
 30. Turning off electrical appliances when they are not in use is a great way to reduce energy _____. (consume)

Choose the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blank

CARBON FOOTPRINTS

Everybody has a carbon footprint - it's the (31) _____ of carbon dioxide we produce with any action or activity. (32) _____ carbon dioxide contributes to 'greenhouse gases', our carbon footprints have a direct impact (33) _____ the environment. You can estimate your carbon footprint on any number of popular websites: if it's (34) _____, then you're probably leading a relatively green lifestyle. But (35) _____ happens if it's big? Well, the answer is that you can (36) _____ it by using (37) _____ energy, recycling, planting more trees and a number of other activities which are said to contribute to a lower level of carbon dioxide.

- | | | | |
|----------------|-------------|------------------|----------------|
| 31. a. number | b. quality | c. amount | d. period |
| 32. a. Because | b. Although | c. However | d. Due to |
| 33. a. for | b. to | c. on | d. in |
| 34. a. small | b. large | c. free | d. fine |
| 35. a. when | b. what | c. why | d. how |
| 36. a. replace | b. reuse | c. increase | d. reduce |
| 37. a. fossil | b. leaded | c. non-renewable | d. alternative |

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D.

For hundreds of years, one remote hill in the middle of England has hosted one of the weirdest and most hazardous festivals in the world. It's the Cooper's Hill Cheese Rolling Festival. The event is held every year at the end of May. Some people believe that the festival originated from a tradition of rolling burning bundles of sticks down the hill to celebrate the end of winter. Today, the festival has



grown into an international event, with over 15,000 participants and spectators from all over the world joining each year.

The rules are simple. A large wheel of cheese is rolled down the hill, and participants chase after it. The first runner to make it to the bottom of the hill is the winner. The winner of the race is allowed to keep the cheese as a prize.

Cooper's Hill is only 200 meters long, but it is very steep. As a result, racers do not run down the hill; instead, they usually fall

down the hill head over heels. This has led to a lot of accidents. For this reason, the event was officially canceled in 2010. Outraged fans have continued the event unofficially since then.

38. What is the passage mainly about?

- a. Different food festivals around the world
- b. An unusual and dangerous festival in England
- c. Tips for winning the race in the Cheese Rolling Festival
- d. The history of the Cheese Rolling Festival

39. What is the origin of the Cheese Rolling Festival?

- a. It is held every year in May.
- b. It takes place at Cooper's Hill in Gloucestershire.
- c. It is held to represent the birth of the New Year after winter.
- d. It comes from the tradition of rolling burning bundles of sticks down the hill.

40. The word 'outraged' in the last sentence is closest in meaning to _____.

- a. upset
- b. pleasant
- c. keen
- d. Big

41. According to the passage, which of the following is true?

- a. All the runners in the race are from England.
- b. The race is dangerous because the hill is very long.
- c. Most participants cannot stay on their feet while they run down the hill.
- d. The winner is the first person to catch the cheese.

42. The festival was officially canceled in 2010 due to _____.

- a. a large number of participants
- b. the bad weather in Gloucestershire
- c. the steep slopes of Cooper's Hill
- d. the dangerous aspect of the event

Rewrite the following sentences

43. I've never seen such a boring movie. **(most)**

44. Despite the heavy rain, they still went hiking.

Although _____

45. People won't burn fossil fuels for energy in the future.

Fossil fuels _____

46. The students in my school often use public transports when they travel long distances. **(used)**

47. How do they generate electricity from the wind turbines?

How _____

48. The government canceled all the festivals due to the fear of COVID-19.

All the festivals_____

49. The kids found the plot of Avenger amazing.

The kids_____

50. The students can't wait to join the school trip next week. **(look)**
